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PARISH PRIEST 
Canon Michael J Fitzpatrick-
michael.fitzpatrick@cliftondiocese.com 

07479 881 388 

Fr Saji Mathew 
sajineendoor@yahoo.co.uk 

01722 333581 

PARISH OFFICE 
Monday - Friday  9.30 - 12.30pm 
office@salisburycatholics.org  

01722 333581  

St Osmund’s 
95 Exeter Street 
Salisbury SP1 2SF 
01722 333581 

Most Holy Redeemer 
Fotherby Crescent 
Bishopdown  
Salisbury SP1 3EG 

St Gregory’s 
St Gregory’s Avenue 
Salisbury  SP2 7JP 
01722 334496 

Deacon 
John Proctor   
01722 340206 
john@alabare.org 

Deacon 
Stephen Godwin   
01722 501854 
godw5hme@virginmedia.com 

Deacon 
John Detain 
01722 415588 
detains@sky.com 

Outreach Worker 
Caroline Williams 
01722 502503 
outreach@salisburycatholics.org  

Deanery Youth Worker 
Xanthe Vanderputt 
01722 333581 
youth@salisburycatholics.org  

Clifton Diocese Website 

www.cliftondiocese.com 

  
 
 
 

SATURDAY           9.30 am St Osmund’s Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and Morning Prayer      
13 October 10.30 am St Osmund’s MASS Morris Kelly and Patricia RIP 
 6.00 pm Holy Redeemer MASS Eleanor Thompson RIP 

SUNDAY 9.00 am  St Osmund’s MASS Peter and John Joseph Harty RIP 
14 October 9.30 am St Gregory’s  MASS People of the Parish 
 11.00 am  St Osmund’s MASS Neil Zebedee RIP 
 4.30 pm St Gregory’s  OCTOBER DEVOTIONS (Rosary & Benediction)  
 6.00 pm St Osmund’s MASS Intentions of the Donors 

MONDAY   St Teresa of Jesus (Avila), Virgin and Doctor of the Church 
15 October 9.00 am St Gregory’s Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and Morning Prayer 
 8.45 am St Osmund’s Morning Prayer 
 9.00 am St Osmund’s MASS Steve Edwards RIP 

TUESDAY  9.00 am St Gregory’s Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and Morning Prayer 
16 October  9.30 am St Osmund’s Morning Prayer 
  9.45 am St Osmund’s MASS Sally Kelly 

WEDNESDAY      St Ignatius of Antioch, Bishop, Martyr         
17 October   9.00 am St Gregory’s Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and Morning Prayer    
 10.00 am  Holy Redeemer MASS Resting Catholics  
   7.00 pm  St Osmund’s  Ordinariate MASS 
THURSDAY         ST LUKE, EVANGELIST 
18 October 9.00 am  St Gregory’s Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and Morning Prayer  
 11.00 am   St Osmund’s Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament   
 12.00 noon  St Osmund’s MASS Marie Theresa Farley RIP 

FRIDAY                 9.00 am St Gregory’s Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and Morning Prayer     
19 October        10.00 am St Gregory’s MASS  
  7.00 pm St Osmund’s MASS   

SATURDAY           9.30 am St Osmund’s Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament and Morning Prayer      
20 October 10.30 am St Osmund’s MASS Paddy Clune, Bartholomew Sheehan & Theo 
                     Johnson RIP  
  6.00 pm   Holy Redeemer MASS In Thanksgiving            
  

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION    
St Gregory’s: Fridays 10.30am  St Osmund’s: Saturdays 11am Holy Redeemer: Saturdays 5.40pm  

and also on request, please contact one of the priests. 

Year B 
Weekday Cycle 2 

Psalter Week 4 

Ordinary Time Week 28 
Year of Mission 
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OCTOBER - MONTH OF MARY  October is traditionally the month of Mary.  There will be Benediction and 
Rosary  at 4.30pm on Sunday afternoons in St Osmund’s Church each Sunday, except Sunday 14 October, 
when it will be in St Gregory’s Church. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS AND WELCOME To Oscar Ling, who will be baptised this weekend at St Osmund’s. 
Please keep Oscar, his parents and godparents in your prayers. 
 

SECOND COLLECTION  Next Sunday is for World Mission Sunday. The Association for the Propagation of 
the Faith (APF) assists each and every one of the Catholic Church's 1,062 mission dioceses and territories to 
provide pastoral care and preach the Gospel effectively. The APF enables its supporters to live out their own 
missionary vocation and to take an active part in the universal mission of the Church.  
 

BAPTISM COURSES If you have a child that you would like to be baptised, you will need to complete one of 
our baptism preparation courses. To book on a future course, please contact Deacon John on 340206 or 
john@alabare.org For St Gregory’s, contact Deacon Steve godw5hme@virginmedia.com  501854.  
 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION  2018/2019  If you have a child in Year 3 or above, please make an application 
ASAP, forms are available on our website https://salisburycatholics.org/downloads or printed copies are in all 
churches. Programmes for the year are also available. The first meeting for children will be on Saturday 20 
October from 3-5pm in St Osmund’s School. 
 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN THE CATHOLIC FAITH? You may already attend Mass but would like to know 
more? We invite you to come along on a Thursday evening to find out more about our Catholic faith. Please 
join us on Thursdays in the Presbytery from 7.30-9pm. More details from Canon Michael, Fr Saji or the parish 
office on 01722 333581 or outreach@salisburycatholics.org  
  

WORLD HOMELESS DAY Deacon John Proctor invites you to Afternoon Tea supporting World Homeless 
Day at the Bishop of Salisbury’s house in Salisbury Cathedral Close (SP1 2ER) from 3-5pm, today, 14 
October. No charge but donations will be most welcome.  
 

‘CELEBRATE’ Weekend in Bristol 27-28 October. To be held at St Bede’s College, Bristol. For more 
information, please visit:  www.celebrateconference.org/bristol 
 

PILGRIMAGE TO THE HOLY LAND - APRIL 2019  I have confirmed with Maranatha travel that a group 
from the parish would like to go on Pilgrimage to the Holy Land. The pilgrimage will run  from the 1st -10 April 
2019. Details of the Pilgrimage Itinerary and booking forms will be available this week. If you would like to 
receive an e-version of both please let me know and I will forward them to you. For further details contact Fr 
Michael or Niki as soon as possible.  
 

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF HOLY COMMUNION and READERS - It is very important that all our 
ministers of Communion and readers come to our annual retreat day.  It is an essential part of these 
ministries to gather together and pray and reflect upon our role and to be recommissioned each year.  
Saturday 3 November - please put this date in your diary. Further details to follow. 

 

YEAR OF PRAYER - As our Diocesan ‘Year of Mission’ draws to its close, we look 
ahead to Year 2 of our diocesan strategy ‘A Future Full of Hope’. (This document is 
available on our website: https://salisburycatholics.org/downloads)  Bishop Declan is, 
once again, calling our community together to prepare us for the 'Year of Prayer'.  

 
 

On Saturday 10 November we will gather at St Brendan's College, Brislington, (10.15am to 3pm) with the 
inspirational speaker, David Wells, who will help us reflect upon Encounter with the Lord in Prayer. The Year 
of Prayer will begin on the first Sunday of Advent and this day will introduce us to the resources that will be 
available to us from the end of November. All are welcome, please let the Parish Office know if you plan to 
attend, and if so please take a packed lunch. In addition, on Tuesday 27 November at 7pm in our Cathedral, 
Bishop Declan invites our parishes and communities to join him at a celebration of Evening Prayer during 
which he will present to each parish, community and school the resources for the Year of Prayer. 
Transport may be available if you would like to attend either of these events, contact Caroline on 01722 
502503 outreach@salisburycatholics.org  
 

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER Any one interested in representing our Church please contact P Learniham on 
504710, before the first meeting which is on 23 October at the Salvation Army Citadel at 2pm. This replaces 
the Women's World Day of Prayer. 
 

ST OSMUND’S CATHOLIC SCHOOL are having an open day for children starting Reception in September 
2019 on Wednesday 17 October (10.30-11.30am or 1.30-2.30pm). Please contact the school on 01722 322 
632 for further details. 

 
 

ORDINARIATE OF OUR LADY OF WALSINGHAM 
Fr Keith Robinson on 01722 504807 or frkeithssm@yahoo.co.uk 

 

 MASS     Holy Redeemer, Sundays 11am     
 EVENSONG and BENEDICTION   Holy Redeemer, Second Sunday of every month 6pm      
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https://salisburycatholics.org/downloads


DEANERY CONFIRMATION PROGRAMME 2018-19 
 

Our Deanery Confirmation programme has now begun, to prepare candidates for their Confirmation in 2019. 
The programme will run through to May 2019 and attendance of candidates and also parents (for certain 
sessions) is required.  Candidates should be in school Year 9 or above.  To join this formation programme 
please collect and complete an application form, and return to the parish office ASAP.  Forms are available in 
all our churches or can be downloaded from our website: https://salisburycatholics.org/downloads 
 

A copy of each candidate’s baptism certificate will be required if the candidate was baptised outside of our 
Salisbury Deanery parishes.  
 

If you are considering joining the programme but would like to know more about the Sacrament of 
Confirmation, we have a great section on our website that has articles and videos to watch - take a look:   
https://salisburycatholics.org/why-catholic/7-sacraments/sacrament-confirmation 
 

Parents and potential candidates are also very welcome to contact our Project 99 team who lead the 
programme: youth@salisburycatholics.org or ring 07904 589360 

TRAIDCRAFT stall will take place after the 9am Mass on Sunday 21 October.  Sadly, Traidcraft have informed 
us that in the current difficult economic climate and because of recent poor trading figures they could be forced 
to cease business by the end of 2018 unless a solution can be found in the coming month.  They tell us that it 
is vitally important to have a very good autumn season if they are to continue and have appealed for people to 
buy as much as possible from Traidcraft and perhaps to order some of their Christmas cards and presents 
from their catalogue (we will have some catalogues available on our stall).  It will obviously be devastating for 
their third world producers and all the Traidcraft staff in Gateshead are facing redundancy.  Please could you 
help if at all possible.  Howard and Jenny - 01722 336207 
 

SPUC TALK Society for the Protection of Unborn Children are hosting a talk entitled “We care about Women”,  
at 7pm on Wednesday 17 October in St Osmund’s Parish Rooms, followed by refreshments. All welcome. 
 

ST GREGORY’S JUMBLE SALE In St Gregory’s Hall Saturday 20 October at 10.15am. Contact Teresa on 
322029. 
 

MY GENERATION There will be a two course ‘Fish ’n’ Chip lunch on Wednesday 24 October at 12.30pm. 
Cost £6. All welcome. Please book with Chris 321109. 
 

THE GREAT WAR Trying to make sense of "Senseless Slaughter" A talk by Allan Mallinson, former soldier 
and The Times historian of the First World War.  Friday 19 October at 7pm in Christ the King Parish Hall, 
Amesbury. There will be a retiring collection for the church restoration fund. Telephone 01980 622177 or email 
amesbury.christtheking@cliftondiocese.com 
 

PHILIPPINES & INDONESIA RELIEF APPEAL If you would like to contribute, please direct your donation to 
the parish office or to one of our priests.  Please keep the people of the Philippines and Indonesia and America 
in your prayers at this difficult time.  

 

YOUTH SYNOD IN ROME :  3-28 October 2018 
 

The Synod of Bishops in which young people are the subject began in Rome, last week.  
Synod Fathers from all over the world, and other invited participants, will explore the theme  

“Young People, the Faith and Vocational Discernment”. 
 

WHAT IS A SYNOD?   
What’s happening there?  How can I get involved?  How can I follow it? 
There is a wealth of resources on our parish website at: https://salisburycatholics.org/youth-synod    
These include explanations, videos, prayers and much more.  I encourage all young people of our parish to 
read the letter from the Holy Father specifically addressed to you: https://salisburycatholics.org/letter-young-
people and urge all parishioner to join in with our Diocese in praying for the success of this Synod.  
We are following the progress of the Synod on our webpage ‘Synod News’ including reports from the English 
bishops present and the Twitter feed from the Synod. 
OPENING MASS The opening Mass was celebrated by Pope Francis in glorious Autumn sunshine and lasts 
just over an hour.  It is available to watch in full on our website at: https://salisburycatholics.org/youth-synod-
news  

OTHER YOUTH NEWS 

2:42 GROUPS  New groups are now being formed for those who have already received the Sacrament 
of Confirmation!  These groups will be called the ‘2:42 Groups’ from Acts 2:42 : “They devoted themselves 
to the apostles’ teaching and to fellowship, to the breaking of bread and to prayer.” Young parishioners who 
have already received the Sacrament of Confirmation are welcome to join in with any of these groups which 
will take place during the week after school during term time.  Dates and times can be found on our website. 

Contact 07904 589360 or youth@salisburycatholics.org for more information. 
 

SPIRIT and SOURCE groups are continuing as normal on Mondays.  

https://salisburycatholics.org/downloads
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L I T U R G Y  O F  T H E  W O R D   
First Reading  Wisdom 7:7-11   Compared with wisdom, I held riches as nothing. 
    

Responsorial Psalm Psalm 89:  Fill us with your love that we may rejoice. 

Second Reading  Hebrews 4:12-13  The word of God can judge secret emotions and thoughts.  

Gospel Acclamation    Alleluia, alleluia!  Blessed are you, Father, Lord of heaven and earth,   
    for revealing the mysteries of the kingdom to mere children.  Alleluia! 

Gospel   Mark 10:17-30  Go and sell everything you own and follow me. 

OTHER MASSES  

Polish Mass:     St Osmund’s  4.00pm         Second Sunday of the Month 
Syro-Malabar Rite Mass:   Holy Redeemer   5.30pm    First Sunday of the Month 

HEALING PRAYER MINISTRY 

20 October - After 6pm Mass at Holy Redeemer 4 November - After 9.30am Mass at St Gregory’s 

PRAYER INTENTIONS 

POPE FRANCIS MONTHLY PRAYER INTENTION The Holy Father calls us this month to pray for specifically 
for the Church by renewing the invitation to everyone to pray the Rosary every day during October ending with 
the antiphon “We fly to thy patronage” and the Prayer to St Michael the Archangel.  Video is on our website: 
https://salisburycatholics.org/pope-francis 

CLIFTON DIOCESE We pray for the parish community of Holy Family, Bristol.  

SALISBURY CHURCHES TOGETHER We pray for Prison Week and Prison Sunday, for prisoners and their 
families. 
 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS all those who are sick and in hospital, all those who have died 
recently including Dominic Elliott and those whose anniversaries occur at this time. May they rest in peace.  
 

 
YEAR OF MISSION - 28th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 

Where are we grounded? Where are we anchored and rooted? Is it in things, possessions, treasures or are we 
rooted and anchored in God? Are we defined by what we have or by what we do… or are we defined by our 
relationship with the Lord. In today’s Gospel there is a challenge to ‘let go’ of everything and to find security, 
strength, and an understanding of who we are in our relationship with the Lord. It is only when we let God dwell 
at the centre, when we are defined by his love for us, that we come to understand the freedom and the life he 
offers us; when we are weighed down by our possessions we find it is our possessions that possess us. In all 
we do to proclaim the Gospel this week, let us reveal what it is that dwells at the heart of our life because of the 
way we live and the way we love.  
 

 

SALISBURY CATHOLICS - WEBSITE WORKSHOPS! 
 

More and more information about our parish life is now featuring on our website.  It is a wonderful and easy-to-
use repository of information, reports and features about the life of our parish and our Catholic faith. 
There is a photo gallery, a blog, the parish diary and calendar and much, much more. 
It is also the place where you can access our new Church TV which enables you to view all of our Sunday 
Masses (from all of our churches) and other celebrations.  
 

We want to make sure that everyone is included Not everyone finds the internet easy.  Not everyone has 
access to the internet in their homes.  If you are one of these people then we would like to invite you to stay 
behind after Mass for a tour of our website.  Over a cup of tea and a biscuit, we will show you the main fea-
tures of the website and how to get the best out of it.  Even if you never intend to access it yourself, you will, at 
the very least, have seen the website and Church TV and understand better what you read and hear about in 
our newsletter or at Mass.   
 

We will be holding these workshops at the following times and places.  Please come and join us. 
 

St Osmund’s   Between the 9am & 11am Masses  Sunday 21 October 
St Osmund’s  After the 6pm Mass    Sunday 21 October 
St Gregory’s   After the 9.30am Mass    Sunday 28 October 
 

If you have difficulty getting to these sessions but would like help, we have volunteers who are DBS checked 

who can visit you in your home.  Contact Caroline - outreach@salisburycatholics.org or 502503. 

https://salisburycatholics.org/pope-francis

